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March 30, 2022 
 
Attn: Stacey Hectus 
Levy County Planning and Zoning Department 
320 Mongo Street 
Bronson, FL  32621 
 
To whom it may concern: 
 

On November 3, 2020, almost 1 year from the original application submittal, the Board of County 
Commissioners conducted a public hearing on Application SEA 01-20, an amendment to SE 1-06, as 
previously amended by SEA 1-08 and SEA 1-13, at which public hearing, the Board heard and considered the 
presentations, if any, of the Applicant and other parties in opposition to, and in favor of Application SEA 01-
20. The application was approved with several stipulations; including work to commence within 18 months 
from the approval date. Since the approval, we have spent roughly $50,000 and the better part of 18 months 
on getting the necessary zoning approvals from the FDEP, SRWMD, Levy County Health Department, FWC, 
plus some additional inspections pertaining to zoning approval.  The only item we are waiting for is the 
approval of the septic tank and zoning will be complete.   

COVID-19 restrictions, mandates, and lack of available help in all these departments cause major 
delays in getting out approvals.    Unbeknown to us, for us to meet the 18 month “construction 
commencement timeline” we need fully approved permits from the building department.  At this point, we 
have permits from majority of the departments and we are able to start clearing and working on our 
sitework, but this does not constitute as “construction commencing”. We have engaged a general contractor 
and his architect to begin design of the bathhouse and electrical plan for the RV pedestals. We anticipate 
being able to submit to the building department within the next couple months and will be able to start 
shortly after permits are approved.   

With that being said, we’d like to request a 1-year extension to our zoning amendment application.  
We are confident we will be able to meet this mark and most likely well in advance. With everyone so 
backed-up and all fields of construction low on employees, we feel its prudent to ask for 1 year, as opposed 
to coming back to the Board again in a couple months.   

Please feel free to reach out to me with any questions.  If necessary, we can have Burrell Engineering 
provide all the approvals we have to date as further evidence that we are diligently working to start our 
expansion project.  The Florentine family looks forward to continuing growing with Levy County and is excited 
to play a part in the growth of its local tourism.   

Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Joseph Florentine II 












































